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If you have any questions or 

concerns, please contact 

your local  

Timiskaming Health Unit: 

Monday to Friday 

8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

New Liskeard 

Tel:  (705) 647-4305 

Toll Free:  (866) 747-4305 

Fax:  (705) 647-5779 

 

Kirkland Lake 

Tel:  (705) 567-9355 

Toll Free:  (866) 967-9355 

Fax:  (705) 567-5476 

 

After-Hours or Weekend 

On-Call Number 

(705) 647-3033 

www.timiskaminghu.com 

 

HEALTHCARE PROVIDER ALERT 

May 5 2022 

IMPORTANT UPDATES ON COVID-19 

To:  Physicians, Nurse Practitioners, Nurses, and Midwives 
        Hospital Infection Control Departments and Emergency Departments 

 

 
The Ministry has released an updated guidance which can be found here: Staying Up to Date 

with COVID-19 Vaccines: Recommended Doses (gov.on.ca)  

Up to date now means a person has received all recommended COVID-19 vaccine doses, 

including any booster dose(s) when eligible.  People are up to date with their COVID-19 vaccines 

when they have followed the recommendations listed below and in Table 1. The 

recommendations will be different depending on the person’s age, health status, and which 

vaccines they have received. 

 

 

 

http://www.timiskaminghu.com/
https://www.health.gov.on.ca/en/pro/programs/publichealth/coronavirus/docs/vaccine/COVID_19_vaccine_up_to_date.pdf
https://www.health.gov.on.ca/en/pro/programs/publichealth/coronavirus/docs/vaccine/COVID_19_vaccine_up_to_date.pdf
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Other highlights include: 

Residents of Long-Term Care Homes, Retirement Homes, Elder Care Lodges and Older Adults 

Living in other Congregate Settings are recommended to receive two booster doses to be up to 

date with their COVID-19 vaccines. The first booster dose is recommended ≥3 months after the 

last dose of their primary COVID-19 vaccine series. The second booster dose is recommended ≥3 

months after the first booster dose.  

People Who Have Had COVID-19 - should receive the recommended number of doses as 

outlined above. However, they are recommended to wait 4 to 8 weeks after having COVID-19 to 

get the next dose in their primary series. People who get COVID-19 after a complete primary 

series are recommended to wait 3 months after having COVID-19 to get their booster dose. 

Optimal timing can be discussed with a health care provider and depends on age, number of 

doses received, risk of exposure and health status. 

http://www.timiskaminghu.com/

